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31st March 2023 

The Barn Croft Newsletter 
Courage, Love, Excellence 

 Key Diary 

Dates 

 
 

3rd April – 14th April 

Half Term Holiday 

School Closed 

 
17th April 

Inset Day 

School Closed 

 
18th April 

Children Return to 

School 

 
1st May 

Bank Holiday  

School Closed 

 
8th May 

Bank Holiday 

School Closed 

 
26th May 

Last day of Half Term 

 
29th May – 2nd June 

Half Term Holiday 

School Closed 

   
5th June 

Staff Training  
School Closed 

 
6th June 
Children return to 
School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

So we have come to the end of a very busy term – which seems to have flown by!! 

On Tuesday Y3 & Y4 performed their wonderful end of term Spring Show!! I was so impressed with their confidence 

when speaking, their beautiful singing voices and the humour they brought it. It was great to see so many parents 

there! A big thank you to all the staff, including Jennie Tatnall our music teacher, for all their hard work pulling it 

together. 

On Monday 17th April the staff will all be in school for a training day. Amongst other things we will be making sure that 

we are ready for our Ofsted inspection visit which is imminent! As a small school with only so many teachers, everyone 

has to wear lots of different hats and has lots of different responsibilities so we will spend some time making sure that 

we have everything ready in order to shine when that call finally comes! As soon as we get that call we will let parents 

know so that you can play your part – you will be asked to complete a questionnaire so you can express your opinions 

of the school.  

The children come back to school on Tuesday 18th April at 9am. Please please make sure they come back on that day. 

There have been far too many families taking extra days off at either end of the holiday to travel – this really affects 

our attendance figures which Ofsted will be looking at very carefully. 

Friends of Barn Croft are holding a meeting at 6.30pm on Tuesday 18th April in the Hall so do please come along. 

There is an online conference about SEND for the whole of the week beginning 24th April. Parents can sign up to a 

range of workshops and lectures to be delivered online at https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/send-conference-2023-

1852419 

I wish you a very happy holiday! 

Tracey Griffiths 

Headteacher 

 

 

What staff have been doing this week: 

 I met with our Safeguarding Governor to look at safeguarding procedures across the school. 

 Teachers had an online Phonics Progress Meeting with the Teaching School we have linked with to 

develop early reading. 

 I met with the headteachers of the schools in our partnership the West Walthamstow Partnership 

(WWP) to discuss the term and plan for next term. 

 Staff have been assessing the children and compiling the end of term data which we will look at to 

inform the teaching next term. 

 I have been working on the budget for 2023-24. 

 Senior Leaders have been in several safeguarding meetings this week as well as meeting with around 

10 parents. 

 Teachers looked at the RE curriculum in the Tuesday staff meeting 

 
 
 
 

 

What staff did this week 

 

Non-Uniform Day 

Friday 21st April 

Year 6 

 

Certificates this week have been awarded for Star of the Term 

Reception – Rufat & Yasmin 
Year 1 – Aaliyah & Robin 

Year 2 – Adea & Flora 

Year 3 – Lola & Michael 

Year 4 – Adriana & Taro 

    Year 5 – Jemima & Joel 

Year 6 – Anisa & Ishmael 

      

      

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/send-conference-2023-1852419
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/send-conference-2023-1852419
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Barn Croft Primary Sports Ambassadors 
 

This year we are VERY excited to announce that we have a group of Year 6 children who 

are our Sports Ambassadors. 

  

These children applied for the role by completing an application form and created a game to show 

and explain why they would be good Sports Ambassadors for the school. 

  

The role includes: 

 

1. Helping to promote physical activity and healthy lifestyles for everyone. 

2. Organise competitions throughout numerous year groups. 

3. Have a key role in assemblies, this might be distributing certificates, announcing 

winners for certain games etc. 

4. Be a role model and champion for PE and school sport. 

5. Be the youth voice for PE and school sports in school and be confident to speak in 

front of others. 

6. Engage and inspire others 

7. Attending sports trips to support KS1 children 

 

After applying for a position AND being interviewed by Mrs Sandy we have 6 appointed Sports 

Ambassadors. 

  

This is an exciting opportunity for hard working, confident and passionate children who are keen 

to grow and develop their leadership skills in preparation for transition to Year 7. 

 

Please meet our FANTASTIC TEAM! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Sports Trips at Barn Croft this term! 

Year 2 and 3 Winter Games Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 3 and 4 Racket Pack Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 4 Dodgeball Competition 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 and 6 Basketball Competition 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS1 and KS2 Swimming Gala 

 

 



KS1 Girls Football Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

KS1 and KS2 Panathlon Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS1 Tri Golf Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


